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Report from the Carnegie School of Sport School Academic Committee 
 

Introduction 
 

1. This report presents the summary of proceedings from the meeting of the Carnegie School 
of Sport School Academic Committee held on 7 June 2018. 

 
 
Research Ethics MIS Review 
 

2. The Chair of the Research Ethics Advisory Group presented a paper, which provided an 
overview of how the new ethics procedure for under-graduate and post-graduate 
dissertations was embedded into the academic groups, as well as providing feedback on its 
effectiveness. The views of the Research Ethics Advisory Group, Course Directors and MIS 
co-ordinators had been used to inform this review.  A brief outline of the activities and 
developments from the Schools Ethics Advisory Group was included for information. 

 
3. It was reported a new system for approving undergraduate and post-graduate research 

ethics submissions was introduced this academic year. The idea was to engage colleagues in 
taking more ownership and responsibility for their student’s ethics submissions. 

 
4. The introduction of the new dissertation research ethics process, meant that all staff 

supervising undergraduate and postgraduate students needed to become LREC’s. Further, 
each academic group appointed discipline lead LREC’s (Super LREC’s). Their role was to focus 
on supporting and training colleagues within their allocated academic group. All Super 
LREC’s undertook an induction in September focussed on the new process, which outlined 
their roles and responsibilities. They also engaged in ethics training with the Chair of the 
University Research Ethics Committee. Super LREC’s then delivered ethics training prior to 
the start of the academic year to staff who were to undertake undergraduate and 
postgraduate dissertation supervision. Super LREC's undertook a sampling exercise of the 
undergraduate ethics submissions, with the Masters submissions being looked at presently.  

 
5. The Super LREC’s were to be congratulated for taking on the challenge of implementing this 

new dissertation ethics process within a very short time period, and providing continued 
support to their academic colleagues throughout the year. Their hard work and commitment 
to up hold the ethical standards within the Carnegie School of Sport were to be commended. 

 
6. Overall, the engagement with the new process has been positive in the majority of the 

academic groups. There was no evidence to suggest there was an improved student 
experience. Furthermore, the sampling exercise across all supervisors confirmed that the 
undergraduate ethics applications were at least adequate and the School was compliant with 
the ethical regulations of the University. 

 
7. Training on GDPR had been arranged for the Super LREC’s, and this was scheduled to take 

place on the 26th June 2018 with a member of the Governance Team leading the training. It 
was noted there was concerns around IT security and data storage, however, as colleagues 
currently adhere to data protection this was not a major concern. 

 



   

                                                                                                            

8. The new process had increased the workload of supervisors and LRECs, therefore it was 
agreed the School Management Group would review and consider the deployment in 
relation to research ethics. 

 
 


